

NEVADA STATE CONTRACTORS BOARD NEWS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE July 26, 2022

CONTACT: Michael Phillips

Public Information Officer Office: (702) 486-1139 Cell: (702) 596-2131 mphillips@nscb.state.nv.us

CONTRACTORS BOARD ELECTS NEW OFFICERS AT JULY MEETING

LAS VEGAS and RENO, Nev. – At the July meeting of The Nevada State Contractors Board, members elected Boyd Martin to serve as Chairman. Margaret Cavin was also elected to serve as Treasurer. Nevada Administrative Code section 624.070 directs the Board to elect officers at the first regular meeting of the new fiscal year.

"Mr. Martin has demonstrated an impressive combination of skills, experiences, and professional expertise to fulfill the role as Chairman, and we would like to extend our warmest congratulations as he assumes this responsibility," expressed Nevada State Contractors Board Executive Officer Margi Grein. "The Board also wishes to thank Mr. Kent Lay, outgoing chairman, for his dedication and leadership throughout his term as Chair and our strategic planning process."

Boyd Martin was first appointed to the Board in November 2020. He is the Managing Member of Boyd Martin Construction, LLC and is a licensed general engineering and general building contractor with more than 35 years of construction experience and LEED Certification. Martin has also been a member of the Nevada Commission on Construction Education since 2020. Additionally, he has served on the Board of Directors of the Nevada Contractors Association (NCA) continuously from 1997 to the present. He previously served as NCA President in 2011.

###

Media Note: Please find a photo of Boyd Martin attached.

The Nevada State Contractors Board is committed to ensuring the integrity and professionalism of the construction industry in Nevada. The NSCB has the responsibility to promote quality construction by Nevada licensed contractors through a regulatory licensing system designed to protect the health, safety and welfare of the public. For more information about the Nevada State Contractors Board, please visit www.nscb.nv.gov.

Follow the Board on <u>Facebook</u>, <u>Twitter</u>, <u>LinkedIn</u>, and <u>Instagram</u>

NORTHERN NEVADA OFFICE: (775) 688-1141 - 5390 Kietzke Ln., #102, Reno, NV 89511

SOUTHERN NEVADA OFFICE: (702) 486-1100 - 8400 West Sunset Road, Suite 150, Las Vegas, NV 89113

(Please note new Southern Nevada address)

www.nscb.nv.gov



NEVADA STATE CONTRACTORS BOARD NEWS RELEASE



Boyd Martin